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December 11, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the King County Executive to enter into interlocal cooperation agreement (ILA) amendments with the City of Bothell and the City of Seattle for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds, which were previously appropriated in the 2012 supplemental budget ordinance, Ordinance 17349. 
This ordinance will benefit the public by authorizing the distribution of CFT funds necessary to acquire open space land for projects that benefit the public by protecting natural resources and providing public passive recreation opportunities in underserved urban communities. The ordinance includes three Seattle projects and one Bothell project, which are described in Attachment B to the ordinance. The Bothell open space acquisition project will help preserve habitat and protect water quality in the North Creek Watershed, and the Seattle projects provide needed open space in the University District, the International District, and the Greenwood neighborhood, all of which are designated urban centers and help support social equity. These CFT projects were recommended by the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee prior to the approval of Ordinance 17349.
King County’s CFT program recently reached the milestone of 30 years of funding the acquisition of urban and rural open spaces. In that time, CFT funded projects have made many important contributions to protecting and preserving our quality of life. The CFT projects in this ordinance help King County meet its Strategic Plan environmental sustainability objective of protecting and restoring water quality, biodiversity, and open space, by supporting the acquisition of open space.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑296-6587.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
